Press release: UK to stand for re-
election to Human Rights Council

Minister of State for the UN, Lord Tariq Ahmad of Wimbledon, has confirmed
the UK will be standing for re-election to the UN’s Human Rights Council in
2020. The re-election reaffirms UK support for the Council as the best tool
the international community has to promote human rights and address impunity
in an imperfect world. Successful re-election in 2020 would maintain the UK's
record as one of the longest-serving members of the Council.

Speaking in the chamber of the Human Rights Council in Geneva, Lord Ahmad
also highlighted the alarming downward trend in global media freedom. Last
year 80 journalists were killed and almost 400 were detained. The Minister
urged Council members to support the UK’s media freedom campaign, and the
London conference on 10 and 11 July, which aims to shine a global spotlight
on media repression and deliver international action on promoting media
freedom and strengthening the protection of journalists.

Human Rights Minister, Lord Tariq Ahmad of Wimbledon, said:

Freedom is at the heart of the rules-based system, but the rising
tide of impunity across the globe should remind us of its
fragility.

Today I am proud to reiterate the UK’s commitment to the Human
Rights Council, because a strong multilateral system is key to
dealing with the great global challenges of our time.

The UK will continue to defend and promote human rights
internationally, and in July, the Foreign Secretary and the
Canadian Foreign Minister will convene leaders from across the
globe to highlight the issue of media repression, because a free
press is the lifeblood of democracy.

Lord Ahmad also expressed his grave concerns about freedom of religion or
belief across the world. This included the situation of Uyghur Muslims in
Xingang province, Jehovah’'s Witnesses in Russia, and Christians from across
parts of the Middle East and Asia.

The Minister for Human Rights also called for an end to violence amid the
deteriorating situation in the Anglophone South West and North West regions
of Cameroon. He urged all sides to come together to initiate a credible,
inclusive dialogue to address the root causes of the crisis.
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Defending Media Freedom

Further information


https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9o0FIvz-uvs&feature=youtu.be

